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Memorandum 
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From: Rhoni Oliver, Community Development Specialist 

Date: April 10, 2018 

Re: Case C 2018-39: NSK Corporation 

 
Summary: 

1. On July 15th, 2013, the Franklin Common Council passed Resolution No. 2013-20, approving a 
10-year tax abatement with a 5% economic development fee on personal property for NSK 
Corporation located at 3400 Bearing Drive. 

2. Actual and estimated benefits, as projected for 2017: 

  Estimated on SB-1 Actual in 2017  Difference 
Employees Retained 18  18 0 
Salaries $576,000 $576,000 $0 
New Employees 240  228 -12 
Salaries $16,074,000 $16,028,285 -$45,715 
Total Employees 258  246 -12 
Total Salaries $16,650,000 $16,604,285 -$45,715 
Average Hourly Salaries $31.03 $32.45 $1.42 
Personal Property Improvements $20,000,000 $9,485,767 -$10,514,233 

 
3. The company indicated on their original application that $5,500,000 in equipment would be 

purchased in 2013; $6,000,000 in 2014; $6,800,000 in 2015; and $1,500,000 in 2016. The 
company reported that they exceeded their estimate provided on the SB-1 Form for personal 
property investment in 2013. They reported that they spent $5,727,496 in 2013. However, after 
further clarification, the total spent in 2013 and 2014 combined was actually $4,330,819. The 
company is still considerably behind schedule for investment, though they reported investment 
of another $1,912,707 in 2015. NSK did not meet their $20 million capital expenditure target 
due to a number of factors including business lost and considerable currency fluctuations 
between the US dollar and the Japanese Yen.  The personal property improvement shortfall is 
$11,424,866.  In 2017 NSK came to the EDC to amend their SB-1, and the EDC determined not to 
set a precedent for such action.  It was determined that this abatement would go through the 
compliance process each year as is. 

4. In 2015 they are down nine employees from the estimate; however, the hourly wage has 
increased by $2.45 per hour.  In 2016 the number of employees is 3 less than the SB-1 estimate; 
however, the average hourly salary is $3.86 higher than estimated.  In 2017 the total number of 
employees was 12 less than estimated, and the total salaries were under the estimate. The 
average hourly salary is over the SB-1 estimate. 

















5. The completion date approved on their SB-1 Form was March 31, 2016.  The personal property 
tax abatement will be scheduled to expire in tax year 2025 payable 2026. Their last year for 
compliance review will be 2026. 

Staff Recommendation:  Approval  


